

## United States Department of the Interior



BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT Caliente Field Office P.O. Box 237 (1400 South Front St.) Caliente, Nevada 89008-0237 http://www.blm.gov/nv/st/en/fo/ely\_field\_office.html

MAY 2 4 2019

## Dear Interested Public:

You are receiving this letter because you expressed interest in events of this nature or in this particular area. The Bureau of Land Management Caliente Field Office received a Special Recreation Permit application for the Camp Valley Cowboys Motorcycle Club who is proposing to conduct a competitive motorcycle race on June 29, 2019. The event would occur on BLM managed lands and utilize pre-disturbed roads, routes, and dry washes. The club anticipates 200 participants and 250 spectators would be present.

The event would take place on a 22 mile course beginning and ending on the county maintained Lyon springs road. The event would occur within the Wilson Creek allotment.

If you have any further questions or would like more information regarding this event, please contact Blake Baker, Outdoor Recreation Planner at 775-726-8123 or at dbaker@blm.gov.

Sincerely,

Chris Carlton Field Manager

Caliente Field Office